


Mr. Dunn reported that the data used for the report regarding Fort Bend County
security matters continues to be unavailable. He stated that On-Site has continued to
follow up with Fort Bend County on the matter, noting the importance of On-Site’s
receipt of the data. Mr. Dunn stated that Fort Bend County continues to state that the
data should be available soon.

Mr. Dunn reported that Officer Jonathon Scott’s patrol hours in the District have
been increased.

Mr. Dunn reported on a drowning that occurred in Harris County Municipal
Utility District No. 120.

Director Billings inquired about an invoice for additional services and electronic
security installation. Mr. Dunn responded to Director Billings invoice questions and
noted that On-Site is updating the District’s cameras and there have been some additional
costs associated with the work.

TAX ASSESSOR/COLLECTOR’S REPORT

Ms. McLaughlin reported on the District’s residential properties and noted that
approximately 70% of properties receive a homestead exemption and the rest are
considered rental properties.

Ms. McLaughlin presented the District’s monthly tax assessor/collector’s report,
including the checks presented for payment and a list of delinquent taxpayers. A copy
of the tax assessor/collector’s report is attached. She stated that as of May 31, 2024, 96.5%
of the District’s 2023 taxes were collected. Following review and discussion, Director
Fowler moved to approve the tax assessor/collector’s report and authorize payment of
checks drawn on the District’s tax account. The motion was seconded by Director
Alwine, which was approved by unanimous vote.

OPERATIONS REPORT

Mr. Smith presented the District’s monthly operations report, including operation
charges and copies of the connection report, daily production report, accountability
report, customer billing report, and the discharge monitoring report for the sewer plant.
A copy of the operations report is attached. Mr. Smith reported that the water
accountability for the month was 95.80% and discussed repairs performed at the Mission
Bend Integrated Water System.

Mr. Smith reviewed the repairs to, and maintenance performed at the District’s
water distribution system, sanitary sewer collection system, and water plant facilities
during the month, including a fire hydrant repair on 15202 La Mancha Drive and 6818
Winkleman Road and monthly endline flushing. Mr. Smith responded to Board
members’ questions regarding repairs made to the water distribution system, sanitary
sewer collection system, and water plant facilities.
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There being no other business presented to the Board, the meeting was adjourned.
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Secretary, Board of Directors
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